CITY OF MIDDLETOWN - BOARD OF POLICE COMMISSIONERS May 21st, 2015

The May 2015 meeting of the City of Middletown Board of Police Commissioners was held on May 21, 2015 at 4:30 p.m. in the office of the Mayor.

ROLL CALL: Mayor DeStefano, Commissioners Vignola, Rodrigues, McCarey and Chief Bethencourt were present. Commissioner Sullivan was absent. Alderman Jerry Kleiner was also in attendance.

COMMUNICATIONS: Communication was received from the New York State retirement System retiring Sergeant Edward Jahrling effective May 10, 2015. A discussion was held in reference to this communication and the fact that Sergeant Jahrling's position was unfilled over the last year. The commission will consider filling this position at the September meeting.

INTERVIEWS: None

Old Business: On a motion by Commissioner Vignola, seconded Commissioner McCarey, the commission voted unanimously to approve the minutes of the February 2015 Police Commission meeting as written.

Chief Bethencourt discussed the officers currently out of work due to injury. The Chief expects two of the officers to be available for light duty and then transition to full duty shortly.

Chief Bethencourt reviewed the current crime statistics from New York State Department of Criminal Justice with the commission.

At 5:21pm Chief Bethencourt and Alderman Kleiner left the meeting. At 5:21pm on a motion by Mayor DeStefano, seconded Commissioner Vignola the commission voted to go into executive session with Mayor DeStefano presiding as Chairman.

New Business: None

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:30 p.m. The next regularly scheduled meeting is T.B.A.

Respectfully submitted,

Ramon Bethencourt Chief of Police